

St John Vianney Catholic Primary School

Hillhead Road West Denton Newcastle upon Tyne NE5 1DN

Telephone: 0191 2672233 office@stjohnvianneynewcastle.org www.stjohnvianneynewcastle.org

Mrs A D Thorpe Head Teacher

Through following Jesus, we aim to be a caring, happy school, where everyone is valued and appreciated and can reach their true potential. We hope to act justly, love tenderly, and walk humbly with our God.

READY, RESPECTFUL, SAFE

12th September 2025

Dear Parents and carers,

It has been an incredibly busy week, and your children have settled into their new routines so well, we couldn't be prouder!

<u>Parking</u>

Our neighbours around school, are reporting that parents are being abusive towards them and parking across their driveways at the start and end of the school day. They have been advised to note down the registration number and report it to the police. We would ask you to be respectful of all our neighbours when you are parking. There is always additional parking at the church, and you can walk over to school.

Curriculum Evenings

All parents are invited to attend one of two information sessions for their child's year group on <u>Wednesday 24th September</u> <u>2025</u>. Session one will start at 3:45pm and the second will start at 4:30pm, both class teachers will be present at these sessions.

Choir

See more details from Mrs Davidson about the new choir arrangements.

Spaces in school

We are in the very rare position of having some spaces in some classes across school. If you know of anyone who would like to apply to join our school please give them the <u>office@stjohnvianneynewcastle.org</u> email address and they can ask for further information.

Photographer

Advance notice that the school photographer is in school on Wednesday 5th November.

Online behaviour

Please can we advise parents to check their children's phones and electronic devices. We have had a number of incidents reported to school about malicious and offensive communications taking place between children on their phones or other electronic devices.

Arbor

All parents have been emailed a link for Arbor. Please make sure you all sign up as this is the only form of communication for school letters, dinner money & trips etc moving forward, Teacher to Parents will no longer be used. Paper copies of letters will stop next week.

Yours sincerely,

AD Thorpe

Headteacher Mrs A D Thorpe

